
 

Finally some cool weather.  Hope you are all enjoying the beautiful fall. 

 

Are you enjoying this beautiful fall weather?  I can’t believe I survived this summer.  I will never complain 

about cold weather again.  

 

Things continue to roll at All Saints’. Father Rob Henley continues to serve us on the altar and in the office 

two days a week.  Unfortunately for all us, Rob recently led us in a funeral mass for our very dear Doug 

Burke.  We are still blessed to have Gigi and Jim while they wait their ordination. 

 

Our Fall BBQ was a great success.  And once again we sold out.  Thanks so much to the leadership of Dan 

Dickens and Bob Vick in this endeavor.  And so much thanks to everyone who helped in any way.  The                         

proceeds from BBQ help to fill a void in our budget each year. Thanks to all who give up their time and                   

talents to make this such a big success twice a year. 

 

November brings the beginning of our Stewardship campaign.  Pledge cards will be mailed by the beginning 

of the month.  You will hear more about this at church.  

 

The Administrative Committee is still working on a list of candidates for next year’s Vestry.  They are also 

working a list of delegates for next year’s  Diocesan Convention.  

 

The Search Committee continues to work with the Diocese on finding us the Rector that will best fit our 

church.  

 

All other ministries continue to work hard to do the ministry of our Church.  Thanks 

to everyone for this. And once again, thanks for continuing to fill the pews and the 

collection basket. 

 

Marylou Mauney 

Senior Warden 

November  2016 
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VESTRY HIGHLIGHTS SEPTEMBER 2016 

 Deacon Gigi Sharp opened with prayer and a reflection. 

 

 Skeet Jernigan presented financials and were approved. Pledges remain up for 2016 and we are in good 
shape with using our supply priests and deacons but when we hire a priest a $40K deficit will occur at                      
current pledge level.  Fall BBQ was successful and final numbers will be presented next month. 

 

 It was approved for $1,000 upfront costs for attendees for Diocese convention. 

 

 Administration Committee (Lowry) is receiving names for five needed Vestry Candidates for 2017 election 
in January and names for Diocese Convention attendees for 2017. 

 

 Approved starting Loose Offering designations with “My Father’s War” 10/30/16. 

 

 $1000 donation to Hurricane Mathew approved. 

 

 Giles and Hutchins to find updated seating for Narthex. 

 

 Evangelism “Welcome” books distributed to Vestry members. Program to start in two weeks in adult                       
Sunday school. 

 

 Warden (Mauney) reported search Committee seeing rector candidates again. 

 

 Jr. Warden (Giles) reported water heater replacement, gutter repair treatment completed and office             
kitchen leak repaired. 

 

 Outreach (McGowan) reported on how Loose Offering designations would work and to bring in C. Wells 
from Good Shepherd to a Wednesday night Agape meal to discuss how Loose Offerings benefits their                          
parish and outreach ministry and discuss their Tanzania pilgrimage.  Approved for four girl’s tuitions to 
Bishop Given’s Tanzanian Diocese School with Outreach committing for two girl’s year tuitions and Youth 
for two.  

 

 Worship (Wines) reported current florist will supply flowers through Advent and Christmas greenery will 
be handled by parishioners. 

 

 Deacon Gigi Sharp reported that four Lay Ministry’s licenses have been submitted.   

 Deacon Jim Sharp gave closing prayer    
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Outreach Committee: Ginger Goolsby, Cookie Larkin, Larry McGowan, Sue Justis, John Hutchins, Jackie                    

Fleming and Jim and Gigi Sharp. 

 The vestry has voted to dedicate the majority of cash plate offering to go to outreach. This will allow 

us to expand our outreach efforts. As in the past a portion of the cash plate offerings will go to the Rector's 

discretionary fund. One of these efforts was the loose offering collected in October for the show. "My                         

Father's War.”   

 The vestry approved $600 for the Women's Empowerment Kondoa and the youth too have                             

committed $600 for the same project. This project is but one of many by the Anglican Diocese of Kondoa in 

Tanzania. Recently, Bishop Given Gaula and his wife Lillian visited All Saints’ and spoke of the needs of his 

diocese. The cost per year of the Women's Empowerment Kondoa is about $12,000. Forty-five students take 

part in the project during the course of a year. Simply put, it costs approximately $300 per student. So, All 

Saints’ and our youth are providing the funds for six students.  

 Reverend Lillian Gaula leads this project. Bishop Given's wife is an Anglican priest. Students can 

choose to study literacy skills or sewing. Alongside this they are given lessons on health, nutrition, parenting 

skills, Christian marriage and business skills in order to equip them for life.  

 The vestry approved a donation of $1,000 to the Episcopal Development and Relief. This donation 

was earmarked for the victims and areas hit by hurricane Matthew.  

 Bingo and Thanksgiving  - - they do go together. We will meet at All Saints’ on November 9th. Please 

come and support ECW in providing a Thanksgiving meal for the folks at the Morristown Housing Authority. 

The fun starts at 11am. 

 Food on Foot (FOF) - we will be filling bags on November 2nd and November 16th during the Agape 

dinner. As usual we will be assisting in handing out food bags on Saturday November 25th. This takes only 2 

hours of your time and is a good way to say thanks for all we have. Come at 10:30am bring a friend or family. 

 Agape dinners in November will be every Wednesday except the 23rd the day before Thanksgiving. 

There will be special guests on Wednesday the 16th. Rev Charles Fels and Fran Potter will be our guests. 

They will be sharing experiences they had on a pilgrimage to the Anglican Diocese of Kondoa. As noted 

above. this is a new area of outreach for All Saints’. I highly recommend coming and learning more about the 

Anglican Diocese of Kondoa.  

 Plans are in the works to have a spokesperson from Serenity House give a presentation at a Agape 

dinner in January.  

 As usual you the parishioners are why outreach works. Thanks be to you. 

 Larry McGowan. Vestry Laison Outreach 
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The Evangelism Committee met on October 3, 2016.  We invited all the folks who had signed up for a facet of 

Evangelism on Rally Day, but none of them showed up for the meeting. We really would like to have more folks 

on our Committee! Next meeting is November 7, at 6pm in the Memorial Room, so feel free to show up!  

 

All of our t-shirts have been delivered to those who ordered them! If you haven’t paid for yours, just put                                

“t-shirt” in the memo line, and place a check in the offering plate. We still have the following sizes: 

Child S (6); M (2); L (2); Adult S (4); M (1); L (4); XL (7); 2X (1); 3X (1); 4X (1) 

 

Our next project is to produce Newcomer Packets, which will be bags with the ASEC logo on the front. Inside, 

there will be an informational brochure about our parish and ministries, a loaf of welcome bread, and a few gift 

items such as a coffee mug and pen also bearing our church logo, address, phone # and website address. We 

hope to have the supplies ordered and ready to assemble by the end of the year.  Bill Mitrik is handling the       

pricing and ordering of supplies, and Cindy Selby is working on the brochure. While we WANT a professionally 

printed, slick, full-color brochure someday, we agreed that it is probably best to wait on that until we have a 

Rector. For now, Cindy will produce a brochure in-house. There is money in our budget to cover this                            

project.  Carolyn Dean and Cindy Selby continue to keep the website updated with fresh info and photos, and 

our Facebook page is active and fun. Cindy continues to write the devotional/ad for the Friday Citizen                         

Tribune.  Martha Simerl is starting a Card Ministry which will have an evangelism as well as pastoral function, as 

she will be sending a card to folks who have been away from church for awhile - for whatever reason - letting 

them know we love them and miss them and are here if they need us.  Martha is also contacting the folks who 

signed up for Out & About on Rally Day, to ask them for ideas for outings in November and December. If you 

have ideas for and Out & About event, please place it in Cindy Selby’s mailbox by the church office. 

 

SOLD OUT 
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Imagine a gift that gives forever. That's exactly 

what your planned gift to our endowment can 

do. What you give today will strengthen our 

community by providing perpetual financial 

support. Contact the church office for more 

details. 

 

THE ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE 

At the October meeting of the administrative                           
committee those "nominees" for the 2017 vestry                      
elections that to date have been recommended to the 
committee were confirmed to be communicants in 
good standing. These nominees will be contacted to 
ask if they would be willing to stand as a candidate for 
election. 

This committee again urges all parishioners to consider 
potential nominees for the upcoming Vestry elections. 
The name of any potential nominees can be presented 
to any member of the Administrative Committee: Judy 
Anglin, Sarah Gose, John Hutchins, Raymond Lowry, 
Carol-Jean Webster and Judy Yates. 

The duties and obligations of a member of the vestry 
are posted on the east wall of the Parish Hall opposite 
the kitchen. There is also an enlarged up-to-date copy 
of the Organizational Chart for ASEC which should be 
of interest to all members. 

The Administrative Committee asks that anyone                     
interested in serving as a delegate to the 2017 Diocesan 
Convention notify a member of the Administrative 
Committee of their interest. A delegate must be a           
communicant in good standing. We are allowed three 
delegates. The delegates for 2017 will vote for the                    
election of the new bishop. Delegates chosen for 2017 
will be asked to attend the Diocesan Convention in 
February and to attend a reconvened Diocesan                       
Convention in July for the election of our new Bishop. 

Thanks to all! 

Raymond Lowry,  

 

 

 

 

 In October our Youth Group had two 
fun fellowship activities.  We had a trip down 
the Virginia Creeper Trail on bicycles and 
kayaked/canoed down the Nolichucky River 
with help and organization of  the Neill family. 

 

Youth Schedule through December 2016: 

 Saturday Nov. 19th  10am-3pm – Annual 
Christmas Bazaar and bake sale 

 Sunday   Nov. 20th – Advent Wreath               
making after 10:30 Eucharist 

 Sunday   Nov. 20th  5-8pm – Help sponsor 
KEY dinner at St. Elizabeth’s  

 Wednesday  Dec. 7  5:30-8 Gingerbread 
House Making 

 Friday    Dec. 9  6-9pm Gift Packing for 
Families at Central Services  

 Sunday  Dec. 18   10:30 Christmas Pageant 
Eucharist - Bake Sale after  

 

 John Hutchins, Vestry Liaison for Youth 
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TO ALL SAINTS FAMILY 

THE UPDATED/ORGANIZED ALL SAINTS LIBRARY 
IS READY FOR YOUR USE 
 

 CATEGORIES 
  

 
 

THIS IS A SELF SERVICE LIBRARY 

FIND A CATEGORY OF INTEREST - FIND THE CORRESPONDING SHELF - SELECT YOUR BOOK(S) AND CHECK IT OUT IN THE 
NOTEBOOK PROVIDED......THERE IS NOT A LIMIT OF THE NUMBER OF BOOKS OR HOW LONG YOU CAN KEEP IT TO READ.    
(NO FINES HERE!!!)   WHEN YOU RETURN YOUR BOOK(S) - MARK IT “CHECKED IN” IN THE NOTEBOOK PROVIDED &             
RETURN TO IT'S PROPER SHELF - THERE WILL BE A CORRESPONDING LABEL INSIDE THE BOOK. 
 
IF YOU HAVE BOOKS YOU WISH TO DONATE... ... CHOOSE THE MOST APPROPRIATE CATEGORY ABOVE - PUT THAT                    
LABEL INSIDE YOUR BOOK (NOTEBOOK WITH LABELS PROVIDED) AND PLACE IT ON THE CORRESPONDING SHELF. 
 
WE WOULD LIKE TO CONTINUE ADDING BOOKS TO THE LIBRARY - ANY SUGGESTIONS AS TO TOPICS ARE SERIOUSLY 
WELCOMED. A NOVEL EXCHANGE IS IN THE PROCESS - AND ONE DAY HOPEFULLY A BOOK CLUB GROUP. 
 

WE REALIZE THAT TECHNOLOGY IS CHANGING - WITH INTERNET - COMPUTERS - I-PADS – KINDLES 
I-PHONES - A GOOD OLD BOOK HAS SOMEHOW LOST ITS BEAUTY. BUT NOTHING IS MORE INVITING THAN A COMFY 
CHAIR (SWING OR HAMMOCK) A COOL BREEZE OR A CRACKLING FIRE - A CUP OF SAVORY TEA (OR BEVERAGE OF your 
CHOICE) A FEW HOURS OF GOING INTO ANOTHER WORLD - OR READING FROM GOD'S WORD - OR EXPERIENCING THE 
LIFE S TRIALS OF ANOTHER BEING - LEAVING OUR OWN DAY TO DAY WORRIES AND SCHEDULES BEHIND. OR SITTING 
WITH THAT CHILO OR GRANDCHILD READING THE STORY OF MOSES OR ABRAHAM. 
 
A LOT OF LOVE & PRIDE WENT INTO MAKING THIS A WORKING & FRIENDLY LIBRARY. BUT WITHOUT "YOU" TAKING 
ADVANTAGE OF ALL THE KNOWLEDGE IT CAN PROVIDE, IT IS NOTHING MORE THAN SOME WOODEN SHELVES & 
POUNDS OF BOUND PAPER. 
 

LOVINGLY, YOUR FRIENDS & SERVANTS 

JANIS DIXON & REV. GIGI 

BIBLES BIBLE COMMENTARIES REFERENCE BOOKS 

BIBLE STUDY   CHURCH HISTORY SPIRITUALITY 

PRAYER BOOKS SEASONS OF THE YEAR EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

HISPANIC MINISTRY                 CHILDRENS LIBRARY/BOOKS PARENTING & FAMILIES 

THEOLOGY                                 YOUTH CHRISTIAN EDUCATION CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

PSYCHOLOGY        GRIEF CONGREGATIONAL DEVELOPMENT 

ADMINISTRATIVE  LOCAL/REGIONAL HISTORICALBOOKS 

LITURGY      EHICS/CURRENT ISSUES-SOCIETY                               
NOVELS 

HUMOR 

CASSETTE TAPES VIDEOS/VCR CD'S-DVD'S 
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Father Rob Henley is serving as our extended supply priest.                     

He is in the church office on Mondays and Tuesdays.  

Cell:  865.805.2204 

Home:  865.428.9922 

Office: 423.586.6201 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Adult Christian Formation Offerings 
                

Father Rob Henley and Dr. Henry Selby will be              
presenting a program based on the book,                          
Welcome! by Andrew Weeks. Father Rob will lead 
the presentation during Adult Forum on Sundays at 
9:15 a.m. on October 23, 30, and November 6, in 
the Memorial Room downstairs, and Dr. Selby will 
lead during the Wednesday night Agape “Feed and 
Be Fed” Program, at 5:30 p.m. on October 26,                        
November 2, and November 9, in the Parish Hall. 
Our Vestry members have read the book as well, 
and will be present to assist in guiding discussions.   

 

Welcome! is an examination of ways in which                 
parishioners can improve their New Member                        
Ministry, not only in welcoming new folks on their 
first visit, but in serving them and incorporating 
them into the life of the parish. Practical tips will be 
given and discussed for removing any barriers that 
exist which prevent the magnetic and welcoming 
power of the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  Please plan to 
attend as many of these six sessions as possible. 
We want to be as welcoming as possible to every 
single person that God leads to our church,                                               
including our new Rector, who (God willing) will be 
joining us within the next few months. 

In memory of Sally Carter 

Mary Zabrosky 

 

In memory of Doug Burke 

Maudie & David Briggs 

Mary Zabrosky 

 

 

 

Join us for the 2nd Annual  

All Saints’ Episcopal Church Christmas Bazaar and 

Youth Group  Bake Sale 

November 19 

10AM – 4PM 

 

There will a variety of vendors here                                                                          

for all of your Christmas shopping needs. 

Mark your calendars today! 

Proceeds go the Youth Group 
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Dear Friends! 
 
Your Search Committee continues to thank you 
for your prayers and patience! 
 
We have met with Canon Grace regarding our    
recent Search for our Rector position.  We are so 
fortunate that we have a church of interest to       
candidates and we live in an area that is welcom-
ing.  
 
We have some great candidates we will be                               
interviewing.  It is our sincere belief that we are 
going to find the Rector who is spiritually led to 
us. We are all encouraged as we move forward!  
Continue to pray that our Spiritual Leader is out 
there just waiting for us!   
 
Please take the opportunity to read the Search 
Committee Prayer in the front of your All Saints’ 
Profile or look it up on our website! We may have 
been charged with this search but it is your                  
prayers that sustain us! 
 
Thank You! 
 
Your Search Committee 
 
Please take the opportunity to read the Search                        
Committee Prayer in the front of your All Saints’ Pro-
file or look it up on our website! We may have been 
charged with this search but it is your prayers that sus-
tain us! 
 
Thank You! 

 
Your Search Committee: Judy Potter-Yates; Jack                  
Fishman; Virginia Carey; Jason Dockery; Susan Fuhr; 
George Giles; Marylou Mauney; Harold Nichols; 
Wayne Stambaugh 

 

SUNDAY BREAKFAST 

November 6 @ 8:45AM 

 

 

 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 

01 Jack Fishman, Bill Bennett,                          

 Rodney Collins 

02 Cindy Selby 

03 Sonya Pigmon-Beene 

04 Steven Torres 

05 Carolyn Dean 

07 Suzy Lowry 

10 Matthew Sawyer, Jay Gose 

12 Jean & Skeet Jones* 

14 Al Herzog, Ian Neilson 

16 Joe Bennett 

18 Barbara Thompson, Jim Simerl 

19   Ginger Goolsby 

20 Norma Hall 

22 Ruth Frederick, Joey Chiappetta 

23 Alice Westmoreland 

24 Taryn Herzog 

25 Nancy & Jack Fishman* 

26 Shirley & Irv DeGroff* 

28 Richard Dixon, Sharon Oats 

29 Wanda Kirby 
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11/6/2016 11/13/2016 11/20/2016 11/27/2016 12/4/2016

Team 4 Team 1 Team 2 Team 3 Team 4

L. Giles Judy Anglin Judy Bartholomew Brooke White L. Giles

Sheri Chiapetta Pat Pigmon Carolyn Dean Diane Fox Sheri Chiapetta

Alyssa Chiapetta Toni Dosil Virginia Carey Taryn Herzog Alyssa Chiapetta

Jamia Blazer Shirley DeGroff Janis Dixon S. Stambaugh Jamia Blazer

BREAD MINISTRY M. Joyce N. Kirkley M. Simerl L. McGowan M. Zabrosky

ACOLYTES 8 E. Hall D. Auton K. Jones-Litz L. McGowan K. Torres

CHAL/INTER 8 K. Jones-Litz Cindi Husk Glenn Thompson L. McGowan S. Yeary

2ND CHALICE 8 C. Husk D. Auton Sam Yeary D. Auton K. Torres

GREETER 8 R. & G. Miller H. & M. Mauney P. Kirkley & V. Bailey R. & G. Miller H. & M. Mauney

HOSPITALITY 8 R. Miller C. Webster S. McGowan T. Feldman M. Simerl

LECT  OT/ PSALM   8 MaryLou Mauney M. Simerl H. Smith MaryLou Mauney L. McGowan

LECTOR   NT  8 L. McGowan K. Zitt K. Torres S. Yeary M. Simerl

S. Jernigan R. Zitt M. Mauney S. McGowan S. Jernigan

Howard Mauney R &. G. Miller H. Mauney R &. G. Miller R. Zitt

VPR 8 M. Mauney D. Wines R. Lowry B. Mitrik M. Mauney

TEAM 3 TEAM 4 TEAM 5 TEAM 1 TEAM 2

Jay Gose D. Wines D. Garber J. Fuhr C. Sexton

J. Hamblen S. Sexton R. Garber C. Neil R. Anderson 

L. Hamblen M. Cordle M. Sawyer J. Neil C. Sullivan 

CHAL/INTER  10:30 C. Dean M. Joyce Jack Fishman S. Fuhr L. Cordle

2ND CHALICE  10:30 D. Dickens S. Fuhr C. Larkin C. Husk C. Dean 

FLOWER CARRIERS M. Mauney P. Pigmon J. Upton J. Anglin J. Bartholomew

HOSPITALITY 10:30
Justice, Zabrosky, 

Frederick, Wines 
Dickens, Joyce Briggs, Dockery Chiapetta, Dosil White, Taylor

LECTOR  OT  10:30 C. Larkin G. Goolsby J. Dockery C. Selby Judy Yates 

LECTOR  NT 10:30 J. Fishman S. Gose M. Dockery B. Mitrik M. Anderson 

PRESENTERS 10:30 J. & M. Dockery J. & N. Fishman B. White & M. Zabrosky S. & W. Stambaugh G. & L. Giles

SOUND 10:30 J. Hutchins J. Yates J. Hutchins U. Wender T. Justis

Bob Garrett Janis Dixon Louise Joyce B. White B. Connellee

G. Giles D. Dickens J. Gose R. Bledsoe Bob Garrett

G. Goolsby H. Dickens D. Gose L. Mills Jack Yates 

D. Gose Udo Wender S. Neill M. Mills Judy Yates 

VPR  10:30 L. Joyce D. Wines R. Lowry B. Mitrik L. Joyce

ALTAR GUILD

USHERS  10:30 

USHERS   8

GREETERS 10:30 

ACOLYTES  10:30 

L. Joyce & T. Justice 
S. Stambugh &                

J. Bartholomew

S. Chiapetta & R. 

Frederick
Jack & Judy Yates D. & J. Gose 
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All Saints' Episcopal Church 

601 W. Main Street 

Morristown, TN  37814 
Phone: 423.586.6201 

Fax: 423.585.5551 

Email: landerson@allsaintsmorristown.org 

 

“committed to love, worship, proclaim, learn and serve Our Lord” 

Ciao, y’all!  It’s time once again to unleash your inner Italian! 
 

Join us for  
 

Lasagna Night 
 

Come and enjoy a delicious lasagna dinner, bread, salad, drink, and dessert! 
The cost for the meal  -  $15 per person; maximum - $50 per family. 

 

When:  Saturday, November 5th, 2016 at 6 PM 
 

Where:  All Saints’ Parish Hall 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Proceeds will benefit the Roof Replacement Fund. 
 

Tickets are available and may be purchased from any Vestry member! 


